Horsham & Newton St.Faith Parish Council
Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held at the St.Faiths Centre on Monday February 19th.2018
Present: Mr.R.Cushing (Chairman)   Mrs.M.Rodgers      Mrs.R.Scarff    Mr.R.Wilks  Mr.B.Coe  Mr.R.Browne  Mr.J.Matthewson  
Mr.S.Fidler  
Apologies:   Mr.D.Fortescue   Mr.M.McDonnell    
Mr.D.Roper (NCC & BDC)            

Public Participation  None.
.
a) Police Report None but the police website listed three crimes reported in December.
b) County and District Council Reports Not available
c) Norwich Airport Mr.Fidler had nothing to report. The next meeting would be in April.
d) Full Council
1. Apologies as listed above.
2. Declarations of Interest






Mr.Matthewson – St.Faiths Centre and Grass Cutting

Mr.Wilks – Grass cutting 

Mr.Browne – School governor

Mrs.Scarff – School governor
3. Minutes of the December meeting were confirmed and signed
4. Reports All allotment rents had been paid and there was one plot available at Coltishall Lane.
5. Planning No objection was raised to extensions at the Black Horse P.H.
6. Swan Green Memorial Plaque A request from the family of the late Mr.Chapman of 35 Coltishall Lane to erect a memorial plaque and tree guard on Swan Green was approved with the Council stating a preference for a metal guard.

7. Green Infrastructure Plan The Council broadly supported the concept to link the Horsford/Newton footpath exiting at Park Farm with a footway alongside the A140 to Green Lane.

8. Correspondence The Public Works Loan Board had confirmed that the first loan repayment of £768.64 would be debited on  the 28th.February.
9. Accounts passed for payment






E-ON


Street Lighting (inc.VAT)

£161.33
J.Graves

Salary (inc.PAYE)


£510.32


E-ON


Council Office Lighting (inc.VAT)
£17.67

NPTS


Training Course Fee for Clerk
£35.00
10. Clerk’s and Councillors’ Reports Members reported potholes at Crown Road and Church Street, a fence panel overhanging the Back Street path, fly-tipping in New Holme Lane, a faulty light on Manor Road and bags of animal bones being dumped at various locations. The Clerk would consult with NCC on the long term strategy for Bullock Hill, Calf Lane and New Holme Lane. The Council supported Horsford Parish Council’s campaign to retain the “No right turn” at the Church Street/Holt Road junction. Clarification would be sought on the ownership of the link path between Manor Road and the Warren.
11. Date of next meeting March19th. 7.30 p.m. St.Faiths Centre
